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LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV 
Regional Executive Director 
Department of Environment  
  and Natural Resources – IV MIMAROPA 
Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 
  
Dear Regional Executive Director Claudio: 
 
Greetings of good health from the Development Academy of the Philippines (DAP)! 

We are pleased to invite you to send nominations to the Public Management Development Program’s 
Middle Managers Class (PMDP-MMC) Batch 32 which will open on 10 July 2023. 

The MMC is designed for Division Chiefs (SG 24) or those in equivalent positions who are in succession 
for 3rd level posts, aged 50 years and below.  OIC-Division Chiefs for at least a year who are being 
groomed for the designated position are also eligible for nomination. It is also open to fast-tracker 
specialists with SG 18 to SG 23.  All nominees must be in good health and must not have any ongoing 
post-graduate studies at the time of the application. 

Accepted nominees should be relieved from their official duties and be considered on study leave for the 
duration of the six-month training for them to be able to focus and maximize learning from the Program, 
per policy set by the National Government’s Career Executive Service Development Program (NGCESDP) 
Steering Committee. Participating agencies are also enjoined to provide scholars with the necessary 
support such as transportation expenses and data allowance to ensure uninterrupted participation for 
activities conducted online. A professional non-thesis Master in Development Management degree shall 
be conferred on scholars who complete all program requirements. 

In view of the much-improved community health and safety conditions, the PMDP has adopted a 
predominantly face-to-face learning modality in DAP Tagaytay with modules being conducted only by 
experts in the various fields of study.  

We hope that you will join DAP in this continuing endeavor to help realize the government’s goal of having 
competent, motivated, agile, and resilient public servants as we eagerly look forward to the realization of 
linking the PMDP with the CES process to hasten and enhance the quality of senior public officials and 
their successors as articulated in the Philippine Development Plan (PDP) 2023-2028. 

Attached is the list of qualifications and admission requirements which should be submitted via 
http://bit.ly/pmdponlinesubmissionsMMC on or before 05 May 2023 hard copy of which must be sent to: 
DAP Bldg., San Miguel Avenue, Ortigas Center, Pasig City. 

For inquiries, feel free to contact Ms. Desiree Grace D. Distajo, Project Manager of the PMDP Recruitment 
Team, at 0969-5867046 or via email at pmdp.admissions@dap.edu.ph. 

Thank you and we look forward to receiving the firm nominations from your agency! 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
ATTY. ENGELBERT C. CARONAN, JR., MNSA 
President and CEO 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://bit.ly/pmdponlinesubmissionsMMC
mailto:pmdp.admissions@dap.edu.ph

